EB 2009/98/R.19 Report on the implementation of the Enhanced Associate professional officer Programme (EAPOP)
I. Background

At its Fifth session, the Consultation expressed support for the concept of an enhanced APO programme that offers opportunities to candidates from non-OECD member States and requested the Executive Board to review the implications of a new programme and explore ways in which it could be implemented. [par.3]

II. Introduction of the Pilot Programme for the Enhanced Associate Professional Officer Programme

An Enhanced Associate Professional officer Programme (EAPOP) is identical to that of the APO Programme that allowed non-OECS nationals to be funded through IFAD’s regular budget and supplementary funds. [par.4-6]

III. Implementation of the EAPOP

A generic vacancy announcement was sent through various outlets and led to 631 applications from 108 countries. After the procedural recruitment practice, four candidates were selected. [par.7-11]

IV. Evaluation of the programme

The EAPOP programme fosters a better understanding of the United Nations by the participants and enriches the APO programme by enhancing its diversity and quality. By promoting the development of young professionals from non-OECD countries, the EAPOP also serves to reinvigorate and innove the approaches that IFAD uses in realizing its mandate.

V. Funding

The cost of the programme approved for the pilot phase was US $1 million. During the implementation it became clear that additional funds of US$360,824, from IFAD’s administrative budget, were needed to cover the three-year period. [par.16]
VI. Conclusion and recommendation

This initiative has shown clear benefits for both the participants and the divisions that have engaged them. However, as currently structured, the programme is not viable if funded solely through IFAD’s administrative budget. [par.17]
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